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_____________________________________________________________________ 
SFDA Strengthens Prescribing Rules on Products Containing Pregabalin  

 

The Saudi and Drug Authority (SFDA) announced new restrictions and rules related to the 

dispensing pattern of products containing pregabalin. The new rules were endorsed in an 

effort to curb the abuse of pregabalin by limiting how it can be prescribed. 

The new rules and restrictions include the following: 

 Pregabalin should no longer be available on community “street” pharmacies. 

 Pregabalin should only be dispensed in hospitals (government and private) and 

primary care centers (government only). 

 Pregabalin should only be prescribed by registrar, senior registrar or consultants. 

 Pharmacies and distributors should have records of all pregabalin products 

(including quantities of dispensed, damaged and expired products). 

For further information, please contact us using the following information: 

National Pharmacovigilance and Drug Safety Center (NPC) 

Saudi Food and Drug Authority-Drug sector 

3292 Northern Ring Road  

Al Nafal District  

Riyadh 13312 – 6288 

Kingdom of Saudi Arabia 

Toll free number: 8002490000 

Tel: 0112038222 ext. 2317, 2356, 2340, 5721.  

Fax: 0112057662   

Email: npc.drug@sfda.gov.sa  
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